
Minutes of Washington Cemetery Trustees’ Meeting	
  

 
 
Date:  July 30th, 2018 – 7:00 p.m. 
In Attendance:  Phil Barker (chair), Kevin Lawrence, Kitty West (bookkeeper) and Bob Cilley 
Minutes	
  Approved:	
  	
  Minutes were approved for June 25th, 2018 as written.	
  	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  

Old Business: 
 
Phil will contact Ed Thayer about some concerns with the cemetery maintenance in the old 
section of the New Center Cemetery. 
 
 
 
New Business: 
 
Bob Cilley attended our meeting to see if a monument could be placed on one of his parents’ lots 
for his brother Carroll, even though Carroll’s ashes will not be interred there but scattered on 
Draper Hill.  He gave us permission to remove the overgrown shrubs on his parent’s lots. 
 
A Right to Inter was sold for a lot in the Cremains garden this month. 
 
It was discovered that the wrong lot number was recorded on a Right to Inter for a lot in the East 
Washington Cemetery, last October.  Phil will contact the purchaser to return the contract for a 
new one with the correct lot number. 
 
We had two ash interments in July; one in East Washington and one in the New Center 
Cemetery. 
 
Phil suspected that Harold Hunt had traded his lots in the Old Section of the New Center 
Cemetery for lots in the new section.  However, the town clerk’s records show that he purchased 
the lots in the new Section. 
 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned at: 8:02 p.m.  
 
Bookkeeper, 
Kitty West 
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